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PRESS:
3
4

(Gavel).

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The Budget and Finance Committee

5

for the County of Maui should come to order.

This

6

is the 12th of May, 2004.

7

testimony at this time, Members, so we shall take it

8

up.

9

we have three items for consideration.

We have requests for

First thing on the agenda this afternoon, which

First let me say upon your name being called,

10
11

please come forward to the podium, state your name.

12

If you do represent an organization, do state that

13

organization's name.

14

us your testimony, at which time the Chair -- excuse

15

me -- in which time the Staff will notify you of the

16

three-minute mark and you will have one minute to

17

conclude.

18

your phones, pagers either to the off mode or silent

19

mode, please.

20

afternoon with Mr. Dale Bonar.

21
22

You have three minutes to give

And the Chair also states to please have

And therefore, we'll start this

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

MR. BONAR:

Good afternoon, Chairman Hokama, Council

23

Members.

My name is Dale Bonar.

I'm the Director

24

of the Maui Coastal Land Trust, and I'm here today

25

to ask your support for the grant proposal that's in
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1

front of you for the Open Space Preservation Funds,

2

which will be the final piece of funding required

3

for the acquisition of the Waihee Preserve.

4

hoped to have closed on this by this time/ but the

5

closing date has been extended and we're

6

anticipating a closing date of mid-June once the

7

money all gets to escrow.

8

corrections that need to be finished with the Land

9

Use Commission that the petitioner/ Waihee

We had

And there are some

10

Oceanfront/ is working with them on to complete the

11

details of that.
Since the last time I appeared in front of

12
13

you in which we discussed potentially asking the

14

County to provide a million dollars in funding,

15

we've received funding from the National Oceanic and

16

Atmospheric Administration through the help of

17

Senator Dan Inouye to the tune of almost a million

18

dollars/ just under a million dollars.

19

reducing our request to the County from a million

20

dollars to $810/000 and some change, $523 on top of

21

that.

22

And so we're

This will complete the $4.8 million

23

acquisition price.

And once that money reaches

24

escrow/ we'll be able to close on the property.

25

Department of Land and Natural Resources has 2
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1

million in hand that's come from U.S. Fish and

2

wildlife.

3

days of the closing date.

4

should say is we just last week received final

5

appraisal for the property.

It will transfer to escrow within three
The one other thing I

The final appraisal for the portions we're

6
7

buying comes in at $10,085,000, performed by Jim

8

Hallstrom.

9

consider, because the funding we're asking for here

10

is strictly for that acquisition portion, is -- and

11

we had discussed that -- the Council discussed this

12

when the ordinance for the Open Space Fund was put

13

in place, was whether the Council would be willing

14

to help us, the Maui Coastal Land Trust, with the

15

appraisal cost.

16

the full appraisal to be done, with the

17

pre-appraisal and the final, and so I would request

18

that you consider potentially splitting the cost

19

with us or perhaps helping us with some portion of

20

it for that part of the acquisition.

21

much.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What I might also request the Council

It cost us just under 25,000 for

Thank you very

Thank you very much for your testimony.

23

Questions, Members, of Mr. Bonar this afternoon?

24

Mr. Kane?

25

Ms. Johnson?

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo?

No.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina?

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
Thank you.

Mr. Bonar

l

you say

3

that this is the final piece from the County for the

4

purchase of the land?

5

MR. BONAR:

Yes.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

OkaYI thank you very much l

10

being here this afternoon.

11

Williamson.

12

MR. WILLIAMSON:

Good afternoon.

Mr. Bonar

l

for

Next we have Mr. James

My name is Jim

13

Williamson

14

increase in current appropriations for the Water

15

Supply Fund.

16

committee which is presently deliberating on water

17

rates for Maui.

18

subject for an increase in the Water Supply Fund

19

under the Department of Water Supply budget.

20

l

and I want to talk to the subject of

I'm a member of the stakeholders

I am testifying on the above

I understand that an additional appropriation

21

of 181 / 500 will fund phase III which now includes

22

III 1111 and IV I of the consultant R.W. Beck &

23

Associates' study.

24

along and our Committee has already held two

25

meetings

l

The Beck study is moving right

during which we provided considerable
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1

input to that study.

2

intervals.

Meetings proceed at monthly

It is important that the Beck study continue

3

4

as scheduled to make sure that the water Board and

5

the County Council be familiar with the rate

6

proposal they have approved.

7

be able to budget for those rates and to present the

8

budget through the Mayor by March 15, 2005.

9

the additional appropriation is both necessary and

The DWS would need to

10

timely.

11

extended over a period of some five years.

Bear in mind that the last rate increase

Your approval of the appropriation increase

12
13

is requested.

14

questions.

15

Hence,

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'll be pleased to answer any

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Williamson.

16

the testifier?

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Questions for

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you.

Good

18

afternoon, Mr. Williamson.

19

comment on what you just said a minute ago about

20

the -- about the R.W. Beck will be -- will be

21

approving the water rate that they will be

22

proposing?

23

MR. WILLIAMSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

Just -- if you can

Excuse me?
Your testimony indicates that R.W.

Beck will be -- they will be approving the new water
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rate as being -- as they will be proposing.

2

comment to that?

3

making an approval.

4

recommendation.

5

MR. WILLIAMSON:

Can you

Because they're not going to be
They'll be making a

Exactly.

And if that's the case, I am

6

sorry that I confused the issue.

What I said was

7

that the -- where is that?

8

able to budget -- but the Board and the County

9

Council will be familiar with the rate proposal they

The DWS would need to be

10

have approved, not R.W. Beck.

11

say, recommends -- and actually recommends that

12

through the stakeholders committee and we have to

13

put in an approval report together with the

14

recommendation to the Council for approval.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you very much.

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

17

MR. WILLIAMSON:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

R.W. Beck, as you

You're welcome.
Thank you.

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Kane?

No.
Ms. Johnson?

Okay, thank you

very much, Mr. Williamson, for being here this
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2

afternoon.
MR. MERRITTE:

Next we have Mark Merritte.

Good afternoon/ distinguished Members of

3

the Maui County Council/ Chair Riki Hokama.

4

here to testify on a proposed bill to add an

5

additional $380/000 to the County's co-composting

6

facility contract for this fiscal year for the next

7

two months of processing sludge.

8
9

I'm

As you all know/ I was involved with this
project from its inception.

I believe that you're

10

familiar with many of my positions on the questions

11

which I still maintain on the safety of the final

12

product/ but I'm not here to discuss that matter at

13

this point in time.

14

recent audit that was done by Carbonaro/ and he's a

15

CPA and you paid $30,000 for this audit and it was

16

given to us here just recently.

17

I would like to quote from the

It says here/ in 2003 the County will pay

18

over $1.5 million to process its biosolids and fats,

19

oil/ and grease.

20

from 2002/ which was just over 1.0 million.

21

fiscal analysis/ Maui pays more than the EPA average

22

per ton to dispose of biosolids.

23

from examining EKO financial records.

24

were unable to determine the causes of the high

25

prices or to verify that the County is paying a

This is a significant increase

We were prevented
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2

reasonable price to handle its biosolids and FOG.
Ladies and gentlemen, now we're being asked

3

for the next two months to add $380,000 to this

4

contract, which is over $1.5 million.

5

that I was recently appointed as Vice-President of

6

the non-profit organization Campaign Recycle Maui

7

that hasn't received a dime from the Councilor

8

State or County government for ten years.

9

been processing about 10,000 tons per year of

I would say

We have

10

compost.

11

fees at the landfill and because we've had

12

absolutely no assistance from the County and because

13

we're shut out of County contracts because EKO is

14

either specified or used for applications that the

15

County is using for compost, we find ourselves and

16

even our competition finds itself in abysmal

17

financial condition.

18

started out as a $450,000 per year pilot project,

19

has ballooned to, by my calculations, if this is

20

what's required on a two-month basis, to $2.28

21

million.

22

Because of the artificially low tipping

Meanwhile, this project, which

I would ask you why is this that we support

23

this and only this project, meanwhile those that are

24

providing a safe and reliable product which doesn't

25

contain human wastes are being driven out of
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business?

2

MS. KOLLER:

3

MR. MERRITTE:

Three minutes.
I would ask you to consider what the

4

Council should do about this and whether or not to

5

have confidence to just appropriate almost half a

6

million dollars additional for two months more

7

sewage sludge processing.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Merritte.

testifier?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

MR. MERRITTE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Mateo?

No.

Okay, thank you very much for your

comments

19

21

Questions for the

Mr. Molina?

10

18

I thank you very much.

Thank you, Riki.
this afternoon, Mr. Merritte.

Charles

Davidson.
MR. DAVIDSON:

Good afternoon, Council Chair Hokama and

23

Council Members.

My name is Charles Davidson.

24

been a resident of Maui since 1987 and been involved

25

in the recycling issues since 1988 and involved in
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the organic composting issue since 1991.

2

thank you, Mark Merritte, for coming back to Maui

3

and helping me with Campaign Recycle Maui's

4

interesting situation.

5

the right side of the line since the beginning,

6

along with a few of us, and like a few of us, myself

7

included, on the wrong side of the receiving end,

8

which has caused an amazing amount of suffering,

9

both personally and professionally, for all of the

10
11

And first

Mark, you've always been on

few of us.
And I suppose my only comment about this

12

agenda Item BF-18, and I guess propose this, you

13

know, as a question, and that is if this Council at

14

this time is going to appropriate the type of money

15

that you're being asked to appropriate, that you

16

might consider, say, 10 percent of that total for

17

the other few of us that are also involved in

18

solving our solid waste issue.

19

amazing and it would be deeply appreciated, as we

20

are still trying to take a positive and

21

non-confrontational actions and steps to be a part

22

of the solution that we are all having to deal with.

23

And I would appreciate if this Council would be the

24

one to make that kind of move.

25

incredible, and that's my statement.

That would be

That would be
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2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Davidson.

Mr. Davidson this afternoon?

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Any questions for

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Kane?
Curiosity question.

What we have

10

before us is a request to supplement operation

11

account in order to process sewer sludge until June

12

30,

13

sewer sludge?

14

'04.

MR. DAVIDSON:

Is your operation equipped to process

Well, no, we in Waikapu do not process

15

sewer sludge.

We have since the beginning been the

16

promoters and the originator of organic composting

17

or organic recycling, which is just the yard

18

trimming materials, period.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MR. DAVIDSON:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Thank you, sir.

Yes, sir.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Mateo?

No.

Any other questions?

Okay, thank you very

much for being here, Mr. Davidson.
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MR. DAVIDSON:

Good daYI Mr. Hokama .
. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

2

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Is there anyone else wishing to

4

give testimony on any of the agenda items posted for

5

todaYI the 12th of MaYI 2004?

6

Testimony is closed for this meeting.
Members

7

8

9

testimony.

I

Seeing none.

we also have received written

Any objections by the members --

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No objections.

-- on receiving this into the records?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYI thank you.

Before we start, let the

13

record show we have Mr. Kane

14

Mr. Mateo

15

Ms. Tavares present.

16

Mr. Nishiki.

17

l

Mr. Molina

l

I

Ms. Johnson

Mr. Pontanilla

l

l

and

Chair excuses Mr. Carroll and

ITEM NO. 19:

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE
FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET AS IT PERTAINS TO
PART II, SPECIAL PURPOSE REVENUES
(C.C. No. 04-102)

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYI Members I let us take up Item 19 at

18
19
20
21

this time, please.

Members, we do have a proposed

22

bill for an ordinance amending Appendix A of the

23

Fiscal Year 2004 Budget in particular to the Open

24

Space, Natural Resources, Cultural Resources, and

25

Scenic Views Preservation Fund.
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proposed ordinance a request to utilize $810,523 for

2

the purchase of the Waihee Preserve, or as we most

3

commonly knew it as the Waihee Dairy land

4

acquisition program.

5

questions or comments for Administration regarding

6

this consideration?

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

At. this time are there any

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?

I just wanted to find out with

8

regard to Mr. Bonar's question, and this would be to

9

the -- I guess whether it's to Mr. Agsalog or, you

10

know, to the body, what is customarily done with

11

regard to appraisals, and particularly when the land

12

is going to be for a public purposes?

13

organization generally pay for those or do we end up

14

paying for those?

15

in Committee before, but I'm just not sure, because

16

this is a little bit different, where it's going to

17

a coastal land trust and it's going to be managed on

18

behalf of the public.

19
20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Does the

I know that we had discussed this

Thank you for that question.

Corporation Counsel?
MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, the County is not going

22

to be paying for the appraisal in this instance.

23

believe it's the grantee that's going to be paying

24

for that.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I

And, Traci, was that a part of our
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1

original agreement that they pay for the cost of the

2

appraisal?

Was that in our original contract?

3

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

In the grant agreement?
In the grant agreement, rather.
I don't recall if there is language

6

specifically in the grant agreement.

7

our office had had discussions with the grantee,

8

because there was that question, but we clarified

9

with the grantee that the County will not be paying

10
11

I do know that

for the appraisal.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

If as a body, because the

12

cost is less than what we originally had thought the

13

request was going to be, which I think was a million

14

dollars, if the body requested that in this

15

particular situation we at least share the cost with

16

them, would there be any prohibition in us doing

17

that?

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Do you need some time, Corporation Counsel?

19

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, yeah, I'm looking at

20

my -- it doesn't look like the ordinance that I have

21

is updated, but I believe the reason why our office

22

had advised the grantee that the County would not be

23

paying for the appraisal is because I believe that

24

the language in the code implied that the appraisal

25

would be paid for by the grantee.

Let me just take
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2
3

a quick look.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Would you care for a few minutes,

Corporation Counsel?

4

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

that.

Yeah, and she can come back to

That's the only question I had.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Yes, please.

Okay, Mr. Mateo, questions?
No.

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.
Mr. Molina?

Yeah, Chairman, one question.

11

Has -- having to do with the third parcel,. the 26.98

12

parcel, how will that be used?

13

maybe it's more appropriate to ask Mr. Bonar that

14

question or Administration.

15
16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I don't know if

Which parcel are you referring to

specifically?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

The third one, I guess TMK

18

3-2-13-10, the third parcel of that 277-acre

19

acquisition.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Agsalog, are you -- do you have

21

information regarding that third parcel?

22

not, then --

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

well, Chairman.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And if

I can wait for it in writing as

Or we can ask Mr. Bonar if he has any
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1

2

information he could share.
MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Agsalog?

Thank you, Mr. Chair, and good

3

afternoon, Members of the Committee.

4

Mr. Bonar to be present today because he is a little

5

bit more knowledgeable as to all this information

6

here.

7

answer that.

8
9

If you don't mind, Mr. Chair, he probably can

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any objections to requesting

Mr. Bonar to return to the podium, Members?

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Bonar, if you'd

12

please join us.

13

restate your question for Mr. Bonar.

14

I have asked

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina, if you could please

Sure.

Thank you, Chairman.

Good

15

afternoon, Mr. Bonar.

16

specifics on the intent or the usage of the third

17

parcel, the 26.98-acre parcel.

18

MR. BONAR:

I just wanted some more

Dale Bonar for the Land Trust.

This is that

19

26.9 acres.

20

State Park there, the ironwood area.

21

discussions with the County, with the Parks

22

Chairman, the head of the Parks Department, about

23

potentially having that available for use as an

24

additional camping area that the County may oversee.

25

He expressed interest or at least willingness for

It's right down adjacent to waihee
We've had
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1

them to take that over/ although given their --

2

their -- the large number of things they have to do/

3

it was one more thing in the list.

4

as being appropriate for public recreation of that

5

type of use/ and our anticipation is that in some

6

way it would be worked so it1s available for public

7

park-related use as camping.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

We envision that

And in terms of the

maintenance/ the upkeep/ I guess the Coastal Land

10

Trust would I guess partner or work with the County

11

to I guess work at upkeeping -- if it is to be I

12

guess camping grounds?

13

MR. BONAR:

Well, I would hope we can negotiate that.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

MR. BONAR:

All right.

I mean/ my

as a land conservation

16

organization/ we do not desire to be a parks type of

17

a partner or running campgrounds/ but we would look

18

to work with the County to find the best solution

19

that works for everybody that way.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I was thinking more in the lines of

21

friends of the -- whatever/ you know/ the name of

22

the campgrounds --

23
24
25

MR. BONAR:

Absolutely.

All of those types of things are

on the table.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay/ thank you.

Thank you/
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1

Chairman.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
Just a point of clarification

4

for the Budget Director.

5

that was made I guess when they first started l the

6

idea about purchasing this piece of property

7

that time the request was for $2 million from the

8

County.

9

MR. AGSALOG:

In regards to the request

I

and at

Is there a
Mr. Chair.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Agsalog.
Thank you

l

Mr. Chair.

That is correct.

As

12

Mr. Bonar stated in his testimony earlier l they were

13

requesting 2 million at that timet 1 million from

14

the Fiscal Year 103 land acquisition l which I think

15

that1s already been -- I think that1s awarded to the

16

Maui Coastal Land Trust alreadYI and with the money

17

that the agency received from National Oceanic and

18

Atmospheric Administration of -- I think in the tune

19

of 900 000

20

And that was done most recently with I think the

21

help of -- with the NOAA

22

Inouye.

23

whole project{ my understanding l would be 1 / 810 / 523.

24
25

1

1

they reduced the request to 810 / 523.

I

with the help of Senator

So that -- that total request now for the

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

And for Corporation

Counsell as far as the appraisal cost l the County is
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1

not responsible for that cost, am I right?

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Corporation Counsel.

3

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, I did locate the section

4

in the Maui County Code that refers to the

5

appraisal, and that section is 3.88.060.

6

section states that the Mayor or the Mayor's

7

designee shall obtain or cause to be obtained an

8

appraisal.

9

section -- so in other words, the appraisal can

This

And at the last sentence of that

10

either be paid for by the County or by the grantee,

11

and then the last section -- sentence in that

12

section says the amount of the grant shall be

13

adjusted to reflect the cost of the appraisal to the

14

County.

15

appraisal, then that amount is deducted from the

16

grant before the grant is given to the grantee.

17

So if the County does pay for the

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So in this case here,

18

Mr. Chair, is it proper to create a motion to

19

provide $25,000 for the payment of the appraisal?

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Not according to the verbal opinion just

given by Corporation Counsel.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Traci answered the question.

Mr. Mateo, anything?

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Agsalog, in the March 16th memo from

5

Director Correa to Rob Parsons, the Department

6

stated in point 1 that the Department may consider

7

an agreement with the Maui Coastal Land Trust in

8

regards to having Maui Coastal Land Trust to operate

9

campgrounds as a source of income.

Is that still

10

part of the terms of the proposed agreement that's

11

before us this afternoon?

12

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair, I think the proposed agreement

13

that we had this afternoon, I'm not really -- I'm

14

not really sure at this point, Mr. Chair, if all

15

this is incorporated already into the agreement --

16

proposed agreement.

17

it's in a -- in a draft form, not the complete one,

18

so I don't think that's incorporated at this time,

19

Mr. Chair.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

The proposed agreement, I think

Thank you for your comments.

21

Mr. Bonar, you have any comments regarding that

22

position or statement that was in the Parks

23

Department's memorandum?

24
25

MR. BONAR:
I

Yes, and we have not come to that agreement.

mean, our intent is --
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You were asked to consider that or did the

2

trust bring that up as a consideration to the

3

Department?

4

MR. BONAR:

No, we talked about ways the land could be

5

managed.

You know, we talked about even the

6

possibility of having some other party come in and

7

take care of the campgrounds so they could break

8

even there, but the land trust is not interested in

9

having that as a cost center that we would run.

And

10

in fact we talked about it in terms potentially the

11

County could break even by using it as a campground

12

with their camping fees.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Since we have Mr. Bonar at the

14

podium, any questions for him?

15

for Mr. Bonar by the Committee?

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Any other questions
Ms. Johnson.

Yes, Dale, because of the answer

17

that we were given by Corporation Counsel with

18

regard to the actual cost of the appraisal, is there

19

I guess sufficient capital within the request that

20

you're making to do all that you have to do with the

21

final closing costs and everything or is this just,

22

you know, the bare bones in order to accomplish the

23

land purchase?

24
25

MR. BONAR:

This is contract price.

And when I originally

put the grant in I added that appraisal value,
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1

because it is part of an acquisition price, your

2

appraisals, your surveys, all those things.

3

disagree with Corporation Counsel's legal

4

interpretation in that if we -- if we had asked for

5

835,000, then the grant, if it came for the 810

6

if the County had paid for it

7

subtract that 25, that helps cover that.

As an

8

acquisition -- and these funds are all

the Open

9

Space Funds are very specifically only for

l

And I

then they could

10

acquisition, that that was -- to our interpretation,

11

our legal interpretation, it's a legitimate cost.

12

Counsel -- or the Corporation Counsel read it in a

13

different way than we had interpreted it, and I was

14

interpreting it the way that I thought the Council

15

discussion had gone when this bill -- the Open Space

16

Bill itself was being discussed.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And in terms of let's say any

18

closing expenses, though, which -- you know, to me,

19

a lot of times when you come to the final

20

documentation there's always, oh, my gosh, we forgot

21

about this or we forgot about that, you know, what

22

I'm asking for is there any leeway in this at all to

23

cover any of those last minute closing costs?

24
25

MR. BONAR:

No.

No, no, no.

We've taken that into

account in our other fund-raising, looking at what
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1

these other costs are going to be that we'd have to

2

match up.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Anyone else?

Mr. Mateo?

Chairman, thank you.

6

afternoon.

7

Senator Inouye's office, NOAA funds.

Your identification of the monies from

8

MR. BONAR:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Yes.
Was that an anticipated sum or an

10

unexpected sum?

11

projection in securing?

12

MR. BONAR:

Good

Was that part of your original

Not part of the original, but it was one of

13

the many things that we were tracking to try and

14

obtain that other 800,000.

15
16

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So in reducing the County's request

down to 810, what does the 810 represent?
MR. BONAR:

The total acquisition price is $4.8 million.

18

The -- from NOAA it was originally a million dollars

19

that they awarded but then NOAA skimmed off sort of

20

all grants that they were putting out, and so it

21

came down to that 10,000 and some less.

22

meant the over 800,000 -- since we'd already -- we

23

raised more than the 800,000 we needed, we could

24

reduce the final ask of the County here.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Any other questions for

2

Mr. Bonar this afternoon, Members?

3

Thank you very much for joining us.

4

MR. BONAR:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Seeing none.

Thank you.
Are there other questions for

6

representatives of the Administration or Corporation

7

Counsel?

8

this Committee pass to the Council for first reading

9

a bill for an ordinance amending Appendix A of the

If not, the Chair would recommend that

10

Fiscal Year 2004 Budget for the County of Maui as it

11

pertains to Part II, special purpose revenues.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So moved.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Second.

I have a motion from Mr. Kane, seconded by

15

Ms. Tavares.

Members, this would be for the amount

16

of $810,523 for the acquisition of the Waihee

17

Preserve as stated in the proposal with TMK numbers

18

2-3-2-10, parcell; 2-3-2-10, parcel 2; 2-3-2-13,

19

parcel 10, as well as the filing of all attached

20

communications.

Discussion, Members?

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No further discussion.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Ms. Johnson?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

9

Mr. Molina?

Build Pontanilla?

Ms. Tavares?

11

VOTE: AYES:

Mr. Carroll?

16

No further discussion.

All

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Vice-Chair Nishiki.

12

15

No.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

No.

in favor of the motion t say "aye."

10

13

No.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of bill and
FILING of communication.

17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion is carried.
Thank you very much t Committee

19

Mr. Bonar.

t

and thank

Mr. Blackburn-Rodriguez t the

20

you t

21

President of the board t thank you for being here.

22

ITEM NO. 16:

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2004
BUDGET RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER
SUPPLY (C.C. No. 04-84)

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYt Members t let us move on to Item 16.

23
24
25

We have a proposed bill for an ordinance amending
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1

the Fiscal Year 2004 Budget for the County of Maui

2

as it pertains to the Department of Water Supply.

3

Thank you for being here, Mr. Yoshimi.
Okay, this is the request for 800 -- 800 --

4
5

$181,500 for a rate study phase II consideration,

6

Members, and we shall have the Department come

7

forward with their representatives.

8

deputy Pearson and the Fiscal Officer present.

9

Okay, first we'll ask the Department if they have

I think we have

10

any comments for the Committee at this time?

11

before we ask the Department, we'll ask Mr. Agsalog

12

for his comment.

13

MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Okay,

Staff just passed a

14

replacement bill for the original proposal that we

15

have.

16

Mr. Chair, is to follow the last amendments that we

17

have done for the budget Fiscal Year '04 so that it

18

reflects the proper numbers.

19

Mr. Chair, I'll turn it over to Department of Water

20

Supply.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. PEARSON:

The only reason for the replacement bill,

Okay, thank you.

So with that,

Mr. Pearson.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

At this time we have

23

no comments.

24

we'll hopefully answer them for you at that time.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We'll just wait for your questions and

Okay, we'll open it up to questions.
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1

2

Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman.

Chairman, thank you.

Not

3

a question, but just a comment, Chair.

In the

4

beginning of this year during the Water Resources

5

Committee meeting the Department did a presentation

6

to the Committee relative to the R.W. Beck study

7

that was going to be initiated.

8

particular presentation to the Committee it was

9

it was noted that the initial study, Phase I, at

During that

10

$60,000 was just the beginning of the study, that

11

there would be subsequent phases coming after that.

12

What we see at this particular point,

13

Chairman, is the consolidation of the initial Phases

14

III, IV, and V that was initially spoken about and

15

has been consolidated all into this Phase II project

16

at a cost of 181,500.

17

aware of the ensuing additional costs with this

18

particular study, Chairman, and at this particular

19

point I have -- personally have no problem

20

supporting this particular request.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So the Committee was made

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?

Chairman, the information that's

23

attached to the communication refers to a schedule.

24

Can you just clarify for me what is the schedule

25

and, again, the estimated completion date of this
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study?

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

MS. PERDIDO:

Department, if you would, please.
There's a schedule that we have worked out

4

with the stakeholders as well as with our board, and

5

then -- which shows also the Council, you know, when

6

we would bring it to the Council, and I can get you

7

a copy of that.

8

in the original packet, but it's been revised since

9

the initial one.

10
11

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

It's -- I don't think it's included

And then what was -The estimated completion

completion date?
MS. PERDIDO:

The estimated completion I think is -- we're

13

trying to get a proposal done I think it's by

14

October, if not September.

15

proposal, whether it be -- either way, you know.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

We'll come up with a_

September or October of this year.

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

Ms. Tavares?
I think somewhere in here it said

22

that possibly the -- not all of the optional

23

activities would be required as part of this Phase

24

II.

25

not be, or did you do that somewhere?

Could -- could you point out which ones might
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Says that in the February 5th memo.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MS. PERDIDO:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MS. PERDIDO:

Number 15?

Mr. Chair.
Ms. Perdido.
Basically we put all these additional

6

options in and -- like customer class rates, class

7

rates schedule, and we1re going to go with the

8

Committee to find out what actually we1re going to

9

look for in the rate study.

And these other options

10

are all in case we want to do these other routes,

11

you know, of class rates or service areas.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because I think from discussions

13

that we had here in Mr. Mateo1s Committee, that we

14

were interested in seeing an area rate depending on

15

what system is supplying what -- yeah, what kind of

16

system is supplying water to the residents or users

17

in that particular area.

18

and 14; is that true -- correct?

19

MS. PERDIDO:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So that would be task 13

Correct.
And then the customer classes is

21

like agriculture, residential, commercial, those are

22

the classes that you were looking at?

23

MS. PERDIDO:

Mr. Chair, it could expand, you know, also

24

by -- there1s all kinds of options.

25

Oahu also has commercial classes.

I know that
There1s other
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1

classes besides just what we have now, non-potable,

2

ag, and commercial, or our regular rates, excuse me.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MS. PERDIDO:

5

6

Oh, okay.

So there1s other classes that could be

looked at also.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

Has anything

7

been said to this -- to the consultants regarding

8

built-in conservation or like a demand side

9

management plan so that, you know, the first -- or

10

what we consider a normal usage for our residents

11

would be X and then if they went above that, the

12

rate would be increased?

13

discussion in the rate study?

14

MS. PERDIDO:

Mr. Chair.

Is that part of the

Yes, they have been talking

15

about conservation also, and that1s one of the

16

tier -- you know, like we have the tier rates, but

17

that has been brought up and I can make sure that it

18

is brought up.

19

stakeholders committee meeting on I think it1s 25th

20

of this month, but, yeah, that has been brought up

21

also.

We have another committee meeting

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

Mr. Carroll?

-COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.
Mr. Kane?

No.

Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

And I've been looking at

2

Ms. Raisbeck's memorandum that she had just faxed to

3

us today, and Item No. -- I guess it's 2 underneath

4

here with the rate structure, looks at the large

5

users where they're connected to a transmission line

6

directly, and she makes the case that because I

7

guess the consultant has made certain

8

recommendations in the past about I guess the

9

philosophy of not charging those large rate users,

10

would this be something that we could specifically

11

or you could specifically request within here that

12

they look at what type of costs could be developed

13

or at least a pro rata share to address her concern

14

in number 2?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. PEARSON:

Department.
Mr. Chair, I apologize.

We haven't seen

17

that communication that you have, so I'm not

18

really --

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MR. PEARSON:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, okay.

-- aware of the details of that.
Just to briefly quote, then, it

22

says -- Ms. Raisbeck's concern that the rate

23

structure and that may be proposed by the

24

consultants which is used on Kauai and the Big

25

Island favors large users at the expense of small
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1

users.

2

the cost of distribution, as opposed to

3

transmission, only small users, while excusing large

4

users from any share of the cost of distribution.

5

So if you want to have more time to think about

6

that, that's fine, Mr. Chair.

7

that.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. PEARSON:

And so the consultants generally allocate

We can come back to

Department?
Mr. Chair, generally speaking, I know that

10

the stakeholders committee has a wide variety of

11

representatives at the committee and they're going

12

to be all heard, so generally speaking I know

13

that -- I don't think we're going to try to favor

14

anybody, and, you know, the difficulty in using the

15

word fair, what's fair for some may not be fair for

16

others.

17

open and, you know, straightforward to try to meet

18

the rate study that can be beneficial to the County

19

as a whole.

20

So I think it's -- the efforts going to be

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

And then having

21

heard your response on that, I guess the fee

22

estimate that was enclosed, that was back February

23

3rd, of the $241,500 with the break out, basically

24

coupling what we're putting in now added to the

25

60,000 that's already there, that would be an
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1

estimate only.

2

there were additional costs t or is this pretty much

3

itt the full 241?

4

MS. PERDIDO:

5

study.

6

more.

7

You could come back to us again if

Mr. Chair t yes t this is a cost of the rate
We don't anticipate coming back for any

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And this would complete t

8

then t every aspect that had originally been

9

researched?

10

MS. PERDIDO:

Correct.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

All right.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Any other questions for resource?

May we

15

ask the Department, when the Department contracted

16

the Brown and Caldwell studYt was those estimates

17

on -- such as line replacement at $7 million a year t

18

I think was some of the recommendation t was that

19

based on the current rate structure or a structure

20

that would consider rate increases?

21

MR. PEARSON:

Mr. Chair t from my knowledge t I was kind of

22

the grunt on that project, but I didn't do all the

23

detailed work t but we didn't look at the rate

24

structure as being increased t so I'm fairly sure

25

that it was based on the current rate structure.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you for that.

And I

2

apologize, I wasn't clear on task 15, that is still

3

up for consideration or is that something that the

4

Department feels to do strongly, $18,000 for three

5

trips to Maui?

6

MS. PERDIDO:

That is -- what they'll do is charge us -- I

7

think that's for two people coming to Maui and what

8

they'll do is charge us accordingly for the

9

consultant to come over.

Like I know she's coming

10

over this month, and then I'm not sure -- I'd have

11

to look at the schedule when she'll be over again,

12

but it -- it could -- we put a maximum limit of

13

18 / 000 and it might not reach that.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Your consultant is based on tasks,

15

their fees, or is it based on hourly rates?

16

Mr. Pearson.

17

MR. PEARSON:

Mr. Chair, it's been a while since I

18

reviewed -- revised -- reviewed the proposal, but

19

they usually look at hourly rates and then put a

20

dollar amount to that task, so -- but it's

21

once they provide that dollar amount, even if their

22

hours exceed that, they're going to stick to that

23

fee for that task.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

but

So I guess the answer is both.

If you achieve your schedule as you've

mentioned this afternoon, can this Committee then
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assume that at the next budget review a fee

2

consideration would be presented also?

3

MS. PERDIDO:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is correct.
Okay.

And I guess the big picture is the

5

Department's going to base, then, its 2006 Budget

6

proposal on a rate structure adjustment?

7

MS. PERDIDO:

Well, we'll have to see what the study comes

8

out at.

9

out that we will need a rate increase, then, yes, we

10

It could be either way.

But it does come

would base our budget on that.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo, questions?

None.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Kane?
No.

Ms. Johnson?

Okay, we are on the revised

22

bill for an ordinance.

Okay, Members, the Chair

23

would recommend, then, that the Committee recommend

24

to Council passage on first reading a revised

25

okay -- a revised bill for an ordinance as it
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1

pertains to the 2004 Budget relating to Department

2

of Water Supply, as well as filing of all attached

3

communications.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So moved, Chair.
Second.

I have a motion from Mr. Mateo, seconded by

7

Mr. Kane.

8

for Phase II of the rate study as being conducted by

9

R.W. --

10

COUNCILMEMBER

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

The request is to appropriate $181[500

Beck.

KANE~

-- Beck -- thank you -- for the County

Department of Water Supply.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discussion?

Mr. Mateo?

No further discussion, Chair.

Ms. Johnson?
No.

Mr. Kane?
Mr. Chair, for -- because we're

18

approving a revised bill, as -- and I think in

19

replacing what was posted.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

23
24
25

Yes.
Can we have specifically what changes

there are in the revised bill cited for the record?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, let's see, Mr. Agsalog[ since you

prepared it, if you can share your comments, please.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

The -- the reason for
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1

the revised replacement bill, Mr. Chair, is to

2

follow the last consideration that you had with

3

regards to the -- the last one that you passed was

4

about highways, and we had corrected on the line

5

under the estimated revenue, Mr. Chair, under

6

carryover savings where it says Highway Fund, that

7

was originally 200, it was done because of a flow

8

motion at one time that was 200, so it was reduced

9

to 150.

Subsequently, Mr. Chair, bills that was

10

proposed to your -- to the Council follow the 200 in

11

that.

12

proper sequence of it as it's approved, we put it

13

150 instead of 200 under the carryover savings on

14

the Highway Fund.

15

So we have corrected those, so to follow the

That's one correction.

And in that order, Mr. Chair, the Water

16

Supply carryover savings, since that was also a part

17

of it that's we1re doing now, that's $50,000 more,

18

so we have to reduce it by 50,000 in that total --

19

on the total -- current total, the underscored one.

20

And the same thing happened with your estimated

21

revenues and the total estimated revenues as well as

22

the total operating expense minus $50,000 there too,

23

and the total appropriation is minus 50,000 also.

24

That's page 3{ Mr. Chair.

25

that we made for the replacement bill.

Those are the corrections
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane?

No.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Members, before I ask you for your

8

decision, let me just say that there is some very

9

minor corrections in spelling.

So the Chair would

10

ask if we would authorize the Chair and appropriate

11

Staff, including Corporation Counsel, to make those

12

non-substantive changes in order to prepare the

13

document for Council consideration.

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

No objections.

Okay, thank you.

Any further discussion?

All in favor of the motion, say "aye."

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Opposed say "no."

19
20
21

22
23
24
25

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Johnson, Kane, Mateo,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
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Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Carroll and Vice-Chair
Nishiki.

1

2
3

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
bill and FILING of communication.

ACTION:
6

7
8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion carried.

Thank you very much,

Department, Ms. Perdido, Mr. Pearson.
Okay, the next one we have is Item 18, so

9

10

we'll ask Mr. Agaran and Mr. Harder to join us, and

11

we have a revision being handed out by Staff, so if

12

you could just stay around the chambers, Members,

13

the Chair needs a recess till 2:35.

14

RECESS:

15

RECONVENE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17
18

2: 27 p.m.
2: 35 p.m.

(Gavel).

Okay, we shall bring this meeting

back to order.
ITEM NO. 18:

19
20
21

(Gavel) .

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2004
BUDGET RELATING TO THE LANDFILL DISPOSAL
PROGRAM - SOLID WASTE FUND, DEPARTMENT
PUBLIC WORKS AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
(C.C. No. 04-101)

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We are on Item 18, which is a consideration

22

for the Department of Public Works as regards to the

23

Solid Waste Division.

24

and we do -- are in receipt of a revised ordinance

25

proposal.

They are requesting $380,000,

Comments first from Mr. Agsalog?
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MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And, again, the

2

replace -- proposed replacement bill that Staff just

3

distributed to the members, the Committee, is to

4

follow the bill that you just passed a while ago, so

5

that -- those numbers should follow them.

6

Mr. Chair, Corp. Counsel just pointed out some typos

7

also into -- into the replacement bill, so if you

8

don't mind, those will be corrected with the help of

9

your Staff and Corp. Counsel, should you consider to

10
11

pass this particular proposed bill.
And this proposed bill, Mr. Chair, as you

12

mention is a request of 380,000 to supplement the

13

Solid Waste.

14

Solid Waste Division, and the account, Mr. Chair, or

15

the programs that's affected from this transfer is

16

on page -- page 3, Mr. Chair, under the number 24,

17

page 324, is the dengue fever.

18

50 -- $50,000, as it's requested.

19

add to the supplemental transfer, and on the page 4,

20

number 2, the GASB compliance, we reducing that

21

22,500, and the page 3, Mr. Chair, under the

22

Wastewater Fund, administration and engineering,

23

that's reduced by 50,000, and the page 6,

24

Mr. Chairman, under transportation grant and

25

disbursement for dialysis, letter B, grant

This is a supplemental request to the

That's reduced to
We taking 150 to
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disbursement for dialysis transportations/50

2

157/500.

3

funded by the Federal money that the Department of

4

Transportation has received, so they have the same

5

amount -- MEO get the same amount of contract using

6

Federal money/ supplanting Federal money, having our

7

General Fund to be used for other program or it will

8

not be spent.

This particular program/ Mr. Chair/ was

All these request, Mr. Chair, were also

9

10

considered when we putting our carryover savings

11

together/ so this has been accounted for that we

12

will know that it's not going to lapse.

13

there's any question with regards to the

14

presentation, Mr. Chair, I would answer them with

15

regards to -- in connection to the budget that we

16

just talked about with regards to carryover savings.

17

And the ultimate request/ Mr. Chair, is 380,000 to

18

supplement the Solid Waste Division on the Public

19

Works and Environmental Management.

20

Mr. Chair.

21
22

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

So if

Thank you/

Director Coloma-Agaran, any

comments this afternoon, please?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

We're bringing

24

this request forward for a couple of reasons.

25

First, we've experienced an unanticipated increase
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1

in the volume of the sludge received from the

2

County's Wastewater Division.

3

'04 over, the first eight months, to Fiscal Year

4

'03, we've seen nearly 15 percent increase.

5

trend continues for the balance of this fiscal year,

6

we anticipate an increase of 2,800 tons from the

7

20,300 tons processed in Fiscal Year '03 to 23,100

8

tons in Fiscal Year '04.

Comparing Fiscal Year

If this

In addition, as has happened over a number of

9

10

years

11

for the composting project at the Central Maui

12

landfill has always been a couple of months behind,

13

and that happened again this year where we did pay

14

the last month of Fiscal Year '03 out of the current

15

year's appropriation, and for that reason we are

16

requesting an additional $380 t OOO to take us through

17

to the end of this fiscal year.

18
19
20

t

CHAIR HOKAMA:

the funding that we have to pay the contracts

OkaYt

thank you.

Mr. Harder, any comments?

Mr. Molina, questions for our resources?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yes, thank you

t

Chairman.

Good

21

afternoon, Mr. Coloma-Agaran and Mr. Harder.

22

Just -- I'm trying to just connect and put all the

23

pieces together as to why -- what the justifications

24

are for this $380,000 increase.

25

based -- I guess is being driven from EKO?

Now t
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they're telling the County that because of the

2

increase from 45 to 55 dollars a ton processing as

3

well as the 15 percent increase in sludge r that's

4

what's leading to this $380 r OOO figurer and is it

5

also because of the overtime and also the

6

unanticipated fuel costs all encompassed into this

7

$380 r OOO figure?

8
9

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I would say that we have a contract

with EKO where they will process for a fee whatever

10

we bring inr and this year we're just bringing in

11

more sludge than we anticipated.

12

basically -- it's a volume contract r so the more

13

volume that comes inr the higher the amount is that

14

we would have to pay.

15

asked for the budget that we haver we anticipated

16

some increases from what was processed in Fiscal

17

Year '02.

18

increase by 15 percent.

19

So it's

When we -- when we initially

We did not anticipate that it would

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Because this is a somewhat large

20

figurer to me.

I mean, I'm just -- I don't know all

21

the details behind itr so predominantly the costs

22

are more related to the -- is it that 45 to 55

23

dollar ton increase or is it more just solely based

24

on the 15 percent sludge increase?

25

two primary -- two primary factors?

Are those the
Okay.
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And looking -- I'm looking at I guess a

1

2

follow-up letter to your March 19th transmittal to

3

the Budget Director, Mr. Harder, I guess looking at

4

the March 31st letter.

5

projecting 1 point -- 1,880,000 for I guess FY 2004

6

and then you're looking at 1,750,000 for FY 2005,

7

and you said that this figure will be adequate

8

because -- I'm asking this question because as we

9

have more people here, I would anticipate you have a

10
11

You mentioned that you're

higher volume of sludge.
MR. HARDER:

I can -- I can try.

Can you comment on that?
I'm not sure whether I

12

can give you the -- the total information.

13

the Director mentioned in the request for a total of

14

1,880,000 for the current fiscal year, that is the

15

additional 380,000, we are looking at within that

16

those monies actually paying for a portion of FY

17

'03.

18

on top of the things in FY '05, we hope that we will

19

finally catch up.

20

As -- as

Basically if we can balance our books and keep

This has been a problem since I've taken over

21

because of the -- at first the increase in FOG that

22

we've been seeing over the last three

23

and then this year with this increase in sludge that

24

we've been running behind.

25

mentioned, in the past that the program had even

few years

And as the Director
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been a couple months behind.

2

start the new year we're already, you know, two

3

months short or had been.

4

we can balance it out this year r then in '05 the

5

$1.750 million will be adequate.

6

The other issue

So each year when we

So that's why we feel if

and I've been talking

7

about with Tracy Takamine in Wastewater about

8

this -- about this increase that we really didn't

9

anticipate, is that basically the little -- the

10

economic boom that we're seeing in tourism right now

11

and I guess for the last couple years since

12

even before 9/11 tourism kind of flattened out and

13

slacked off, so while Maui was still growing, we

14

didn't see any increase in sludge.

15

of catching up to that.

16

capacity in our, you know, hotels and condos right

17

now, we wouldn't -- we don't anticipate a large

18

surge next year.

19

develop and build more hotels and fill more hotels,

20

that growth will probably start up again, you know,

21

as development increases.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

or

Now we're kind

Since we're pretty much at

Now, if Maui County continues to

Okay.

I think also as a follow up,

24

Mr. Chair, in talking with Tracy Takamine,

25

Wastewater is also looking at why you would see this
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kind of increase/ and they're still not quite sure

2

what this is/ whether this is

3

seeing in the first eight months is really just the

4

usual seasonal spike or not.

5

they're frankly a little surprised too by the amount

6

of sludge that has gone into the landfill.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

whether what we're

Because they

And when -- I guess assuming

8

if you get this appropriation/ would this get you

9

folks caught up and not leave you one or two months

10

11

behind?
MR. HARDER:

I guess -- yeah/ for this year we anticipate

12

we have two more months remaining and we've been

13

running about $150/000 a month over the last eight

14

to ten months in our bills.

15

which is actually last month's bills, but, you know/

16

for the month of April we will -- we'll probably

17

have to pay a portion of that.

18

to be right on the money, I would hope.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And the current month/

So -- so we're going

Chairman, one last question.

20

Related to your fuel costs in the landfill

21

operations, maybe this is more of a question for

22

Member Tavares, but what are you folks doing to

23

address I guess using alternative fuel sources to

24

keep those costs down?

25

MR. HARDER:

As far as alternative fuel sources?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

2

MR. HARDER:

Such as biodiesel, I guess.

Well, right now -- or next fiscal year the

3

county baseyard -- highways baseyard will be

4

switching over to biodiesel, the B-20, and all of

5

our collection trucks will be running on B-20.

6

Currently we just have a few -- a few of our large

7

heavy equipment running on the biodiesel, but it

8

hasnlt made a significant difference in the economic

9

picture.

10
11

Itls just costs are going up and biodiesel

goes up just like everything else goes up.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

So hopefully we can look at

12

at least a reduction in fuel costs sometime next

13

year, in that area of the landfill operations.

14

Okay.

15

MR. HARDER:

Thank you.
Well, I wouldnlt say weIll see a reduction.

16

I would hope that it would stabilize or at least

17

wouldnlt increase quite as rapidly.

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Harder.

Thank you, Chairman.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

In regards

22

to our contract, is the contract done by yearly

23

basis or fiscal year?

24

MR. HARDER:

Fiscal year.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And as far as the cost from 45
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to 55 dollars, was this based on the '04 -- $45 was

2

based on the '04 contract?

3

MR. HARDER:

The contract for '04 that we've entered into

4

last year, you know, prior to FY '04 was bid out and

5

it was based on $55 a ton.

6

prior years before that, this was the first time in

7

seven years that the contract had been rebid had

8

been for $45.

9

but we hadn't seen an increase in

The prior year and the

So it was a pretty large jump for us,
in the per ton

10

price for years before that, so it was, you know,

11

basically because it was rebid we saw a significant

12

increase in --

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So basically what you're saying

14

is that because of the increase in sludge, that's

15

the major reason for the increase in costs?

16

MR. HARDER:

The increase in sludge and that $10 increase.

17

However, this is a five-year contract, so we --

18

we -- the $55 will hold for the next five years.

19

won't see that increase again.

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And that is sufficient in the

21

sense that -- for our Fiscal Year '05 Budget, we

22

won't so anything like this again?

23

MR. HARDER:

Yeah, if the tonnage growth increases,

24

continues to increase, we will possibly see it

25

again.

I do not anticipate it, but I could not
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2
3

completely rule it out.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I'll pass for the second round,

Chair.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Ms. Tavares?

Yeahr is it that the sludge cannot

6

go into the landfill directly?

7

substance?

8
9

MR. HARDER:

Excuse me.

Is it a prohibited

Sewage sludge is not a prohibited

substance, but there are liquid restrictions on what

10

can go into the landfill.

The sludge that is

11

produced by our wastewater treatment plants is

12

marginal on the solids content side, and to ensure

13

that it met the liquids restrictions requirements

14

would require some capital improvements and

15

increased operational costs at all the wastewater

16

treatment plants.

17

issue.

But that is only part of the

18

Prior to implementing the co-composting

19

project, I'm sure most of you can remember the

20

sludge was dumped into a single big sump in the

21

middle of the landfill.

22

managed like that anymore.

23

creates odors, and it's a health and environmental

24

hazard.

25

just like we handle in the solid waste daily, spread

The sludge cannot be
It attracts vectors, it

To receive the sludge we would have to --
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1

it and mix it in with the waste and cover it.

And

2

to me, as a landfill operator, and I'm sure to my --

3

my staff out there and to the people that visit the

4

landfill every day, it would really cause a mess out

5

there.

6

work and drive a bulldozer across that stuff.

I don't think anybody would want to come to

So it's an operational issue for a landfill

7

8

more than anything else.

And in essence I don't

9

think we can manage it any cheaper than the

10

composting side.

11

tipping fee, but we also have an additional tonnage

12

charge for special handling, and this would

13

definitely meet the special handling requirements.

14

So the -- the actual cost, if we had the landfill,

15

it would probably be in the 60- to 70-dollar-a-ton

16

range.

17
18
19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We charge right now $43 a ton

So have you raised your costs to

Wastewater for handling the sludge?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

The amount that they transfer actually

20

has to be increased.

21

'05 Budget we anticipate that depending on how the

22

revenues come in that we will be coming back to the

23

Council and request to increase the transfer amount.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I think for the Fiscal Year

From -- oh, for Wastewater?

Yes, from Wastewater.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So they can pay more to you?

That's right.
And that's going to be important,

4

because we've asked them to do a rate study for the

5

coming year, so this needs to be factored in because

6

as prices go up, they have to go up everywhere.

7

mean, you know, you folks are kind of the middle

8

middle man between Wastewater and co-composting.

9

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I

Sort of.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Sort of.

But in part I think the reason there's

12

a little bit of discrepancy is in part a problem

13

with -- within the department we didn't really have

14

that discussion, and Wastewater budgeted for the $45

15

instead of the 55 to begin we, and so there was that

16

discrepancy to begin with.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

You folks budgeted at 55

18

but they budgeted at 45?

19

discrepancy.

20

out here in Fiscal 'OS and '06.

21

just a spike and it will flatten out or decrease --

So you're looking at something to even

22

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

There's a little

Hopefully this is

This request is -We don't want you to be behind

when you -- before you get started in 'OS.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yeah, this request is for '04, to
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finish off this fiscal year.

2

you just approved, we have the 1.75 million.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Okay.

which we hope will take us through

5

that year.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So in your June costs, theylre

7

paid in July, arenlt they?

8

a:

9

MR. HARDER:

Welre always running one month behind.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MR. HARDER:

Right.

Because thatls just the way the bills come

in.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MR. HARDER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

So youlre always running

month behind.

10

12

We -- in the budget

Right.

But in the past welve run two months behind.
To months behind.

Okay.

Thank

you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll?

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane?

Thank you t Chair.

Mr. Chair, I asked

19

your Staff a question just for clarification, and I

20

was informed that you may be asking that line of

21

questioning, so 1111 hold off on the carryover

22

question, which I know the Budget Director briefly

23

talked about, and so if therels going to be

24

clarification on your part, 1111 yield to that.

25

My line of questioning, in hindsight -- to
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1

Director Agaran, in hindsight the 15 percent

2

increase that you folks did not anticipate

3

that hindsight now, you don't see or your '05

4

proposed budget that came to us and was passed out

5

of Committee, you don't anticipate any similar type

6

of unanticipated increase that we may have to deal

7

with?

8

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

9

l

using

The adjustment that we're asking for

in a supplemental request was worked into the Solid

10

Waste budget for Fiscal Year 'OS, which you just

11

approved.

12

this supplemental request couldn't be considered

13

till now

14

that request with the budget as well as some item in

15

the Planning and Land Use Committee.

16

we hope that the amount in the current -- in the

17

budget that you approved does take into account that

18

15 percent spike.

19

to Mr. Pontanilla

20

that we're not aware of that is going to result in

21

substantial -- substantially more sludge, then --

1

It's just that the timing of this is that

since you were -- since you were busy with

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

So I -- we

As Mr. Harder responded, though,
t

if there's some factor out there

You'll be back.
-- then we'll be back.
Okay.

My other question is with

respects to the sludge, because we have increased
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sludge and because you're not spreading it, drying

2

it, doing all that whole thing, because of that

3

unanticipated increase, is there a correlation as to

4

how much greenwaste we're receiving at the land

5

fill?

6

I'm looking at, okay, we've got 15 percent increase

7

in sludge.

8

greenwaste is coming in, because both of those

9

things are being mixed and put into our public parks

And I -- just so you understand my thinking.

Is there a correlation to how much

10

and other facilities out there throughout the

11

County?

12

MR. HARDER:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Over the last three or four

13

years that I've been tracking it, there's been a

14

steady increase in the amount of greenwaste coming

15

into the landfill.

16

more and more of the larger generators developing

17

diversion programs, the hotels, the condos, those

18

kinds of facilities.

19

so it's -- essentially we've been experiencing more

20

greenwaste than we can handle, and it's

21

basically EKO was going out and looking at marketing

22

mulch on -- you know, uncomposted, unmixed with --

23

with the biosolids.

24

amount of greenwaste.

25

the sludge has, but as I mentioned, the greenwaste

Basically, as I see it, due to

So up until the past year or

This year we've had an adequate
It hasn't shot up as much as
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1

diversion program has been growing over the years,

2

probably at about 3 to 4 percent a year over the

3

last four or five years.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So is there any impact to -- and the

5

reason I ask that correlative question was -- and

6

please correct me if I'm wrong.

7

are the expert.

8

we've got all this increase in sludge and yet we're

9

having -- and that was a spiked increase or

I mean, you folks

I'm just trying to understand if

10

unanticipated increase, the 15 percent, and we're

11

getting a steady stream of greenwaste, are we

12

dealing with issues that we should be made aware of,

13

or at least should be considering proposal for

14

capital improvement that you kind of talked about

15

earlier with the increase in sludge so that we can

16

prevent any type of issues?

17

MR. HARDER:

As far as

because there's two parts to

18

your question.

As far as the management of that

19

greenwaste, as I said, there was -- there's -- first

20

there's a lot of leeway as far as the bulking ratio.

21

Anything from about three to one by volume to five

22

to one by volume works, and even beyond that just

23

causes a little bit more effort in the composting

24

process.

25

much you can mix.

So there's a lot of flexibility in how
But over the last year or so
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1

we've been looking at using some of the mulch t and I

2

know EKO's also been marketing mulch to landscapers

3

and developers looking to -- for ground cover.

4

took quite a bit at the end of the last calendar

5

year t latter part of 2003 t and spread it across the

6

Olowalu landfill, the top of the Olowalu landfill to

7

reduce erosion.

8
9

We

So on the management side t you know t we have
been looking at other means to market or use the

10

ground greenwaste.

11

are concerned t the expansion in the amount of sludge

12

and the increasing amount of greenwaste has

13

stretched the physical limits of the facilitYt and

14

we are looking at doing a couple of things over the

15

next few years.

16

as we move into Phase IV of the landfill where the

17

new entry facility iS t we will be looking at

18

relocating the greenwaste receiving area over to

19

that side of the gulch t and also EKO will be

20

relocating its sales area to that side of the gulch t

21

which would free up quite a bit of space that they

22

dedicate to storing finished product at their

23

existing facility.

24
25

As far as capital improvements

One t next year -- next fiscal year,

On the longer term we've initiated some
discussions with Ameron.

Immediately behind the EKO
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1

facility there is a large pile of rock, small

2

mountain, that Ameron left behind when they were

3

quarrying that area because it was at the time too

4

large and too difficult to manage with the equipment

5

they had at that time.

6

equipment they now have it may be possible to corne

7

back and take out that mountain, level it down to

8

current grade, which could add another couple acres

9

to the area available for composting.

They think with the larger

So we are

10

looking at those things.

11

Ameron may cost us a little bit, because it will be

12

difficult to excavate and blast that rock, so it may

13

be brought up in the next year or two as a capital

14

improvement.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And that arrangement with

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Ms. Johnson?
Mr. Harder, one of the comments

18

that you made in regard to the sludge and then the

19

capacity, I guess, of the compost being mixed with

20

the sludge, you had stated that there was almost an

21

over capacity, I guess, on the part of EKO's I guess

22

receiving of all this material.

23

issues -- and I don't know if Corporation Counsel

24

would have to answer it or not, but because we

25

always have to be careful of I guess supplementing

One of the
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1

this -- and now we're doing that.

2

supplementing a contract or supplementing at least

3

the handling of the sludge with public funds, do you

4

believe that there is a potential issue for any kind

5

of unfair practice that we would be engaging in?

6

We're

In other words, we're subsidizing now

7

let's say the sludge is mixed with the co- -- you

8

know, the compost and that's a product and somebody

9

bids on that, but now there's an over capacity in

10

terms of the actual amount of greenwaste that's

11

being received.

12

or more companies that are out there doing just

13

organic greenwaste for compost, now we're

14

subsidizing with public funds, or at least, you

15

know, the contract that's being funded, and now this

16

other entity is now producing the same kind of

17

material.

18

problem, or is this something that you're not

19

looking at or not concerned about or --

20

So now you have another -- or one

Do you think that that could be a

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, my understanding is that

21

the contract is a -- like an as-needed contract

22

where the contractor bids on a price and then the

23

County estimates the amount that -- of services that

24

it will require for the year, the fiscal year,

25

and -- and then, you know -- so basically it's a
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demand type of a contract.

2

estimates are not always accurate, so oftentimes we

3

will have to increase the compensation of the

4

contract due to unanticipated demands.

5

the type of contract it is.

6

And sometimes our

Thatls just

There are several types of contracts that can

7

be procured, and one of them is this demand type

8

contract.

9

this for -- for instance, for supplying chemicals to

We have like -- we have contracts like

10

Public Works.

11

off the top of my head that Ilve seen it get amended

12

before because they -- they just needed more than

13

what they thought they were going to need.

14

Thatls just the one I can think of

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, Ilm not as concerned about,

15

you know, that part of it.

16

that therels unanticipated increase in the volumei

17

therefore, you know, you need to increase the amount

18

of capital that you put into it, but I guess what

19

Ilm concerned about, Mr. Chair, is there the

20

perception or is it a reality that now youlve got

21

this overage thatls coming in with regard to the

22

greenwaste?

23

Because I can understand

If welre looking at the overage on the

24

greenwaste side, I guess what Ilm looking at is now

25

we have a contract that letls say EKO gets whatever
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1

greenwaste comes into the landfill -- I don't know

2

how they do this, so that's why I'm asking the

3

question, but I'm just making an assumption that

4

somehow they're getting more greenwaste than they

5

may be able to handle.

6

into this other part, which is not really part of

7

the mixing the sludge and the compost together, it's

8

another element, and it's only that element that I'm

9

concerned with.

Therefore, they're going

Because they're -- someone could

10

make the argument that, all right, I'm running an

11

organic composting operation and now I'm in

12

competition with somebody who's getting supplemental

13

funding or who's getting, you know, let's sayan

14

edge on my private business and I've had no

15

opportunity to bid on that aspect of it.

16

kind of in effect shutting out or giving maybe an

17

unfair advantage to that part of EKO's business, not

18

the mixing of the sludge.

So you're

19

So that's where my concern is coming from.

20

don't want to create an unfair playing field just

21

with that aspect of the business.

22

know, he made the statement that there was this over

23

capacity of the greenwaste coming in, that's why I'm

24

asking the question.

25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I

And when, you

Mr. Chair, the RFP that we went out
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for was an RFP to handle the sludge and the

2

greenwaste.

3

do a composting operation.

4

greenwaste than they need, they still have to deal

5

with that greenwaste and we're

and we only pay

6

the $55 that was bid.

in our view it's

7

not really much of a contract issue.

8

the material, they have to use up the material and

9

we just have to pay -- pay them for the material

10

It wasn't an RFP for someone to go and

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

14

So it's

It's they have

they take in.

11

13

So if they have more

You mean the sludge?

No, the contract was to handle the

judge and the greenwaste.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well, how does the

15

greenwaste get to their facility, then?

16

collect it?

17

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Do they go

They go collect it from -No, it's like the sludge.

The sludge

18

comes into the landfill.

19

our facilities.

20

the landfill either by commercial or by other

21

people.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Usually it's brought from

And the greenwaste is brought into

OkaYI

and how does the greenwaste

23

then -- I know how the sludge gets to them, because

24

you deliver it.

25

them?

How does the greenwaste get to

Does Public works provide a transport or do
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1

they just come in and collect it?

2

and collect greenwaste from the County landfill?

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Can anyone come

Department, you need some time?
No, it's just -- it's not a question I

5

guess that we ever thought about.

6

usually bring things to the landfill to get rid of,

7

and our problem then because dealing with that

8

green -- with that material.

9

a contractor that has contracted to take care of the

10

greenwaste, so I don't think it's something that has

11

occurred to us.

12

MR. HARDER:

I think

I mean, people

And, you know, we have

I may be a little confused on

13

this, but when people bring the material to us, at

14

least the commercial -- commercial haulers, they pay

15

a tipping fee.

16

total of $11 a ton, $7 plus the $4 recycling

17

surcharge.

18

higher tipping fee because built into their cost of

19

operations is the cost of grinding that material

20

into mulch.

21

co-composting operation, grinding the material into

22

mulch, creating the mulch, which is the bulking

23

agent for the composting process, is all built into

24

the cost of processing the sludge.

25

The tipping fee is currently the

Most other composters would charge a

Basically the bio -- I mean

So if somebody wanted to come and take a load
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of greenwaste or set up a sign that says

-- outside

2

the landfill that they'll take free greenwaste

3

they'll take greenwaste at no charge, I'm sure they

4

could get as much as they want.

5

there is a cost involved in processing it, and so

6

I'm not sure whether you're saying can somebody come

7

and get just a bunch of logs and brush?

8

any problem with that, but I don't think anybody

9

would.

It's basically that

I don't see

Or are you saying could somebody get

10

ground-up mulch?

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

What I'm trying to I guess

12

figure in my own mind is that if we in any way,

13

shape, or form are, because of the contract that we

14

have to compound the greenwaste with the sludge,

15

that contract, that includes certain costs,

16

operational costs, equipment costs, you know, all

17

these other things.

18

having difficulty seeing is that if there's so much

19

greenwaste coming in and however it gets to

20

is what I'm trying to understand.

21

facilitating as a government entity the ability for

22

the greenwaste to get to the EKO contractor?

23

we're facilitating it in any way or if in any way

24

the fact that we give the contract and that we agree

25

to give X number of tons of greenwaste, you know, to

In doing that, I guess what I'm

Are we
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1

these people, I don't know how we do that, but, you

2

know, it just seems to me that there is, in my mind

3

anyway, a little bit of confusion about is there any

4

credence to the fact that -- or to the theory that

5

somebody might be, who's in a similar business, now

6

be unfairly treated in terms of they're not getting

7

the same advantage that maybe another contractor,

8

like this EKO compost contractor might have?

9

MR. HARDER:

First, we don't give the greenwaste to EKO.

10

They -- before they can use it, they must process

11

it.

12

part of their operating cost.

13

greenwaste composting operation, the cost of

14

grinding greenwaste, maintaining that equipment,

15

buying the fuel, covering the cost of the equipment,

16

all those things could be in the range of 20 to 25

17

dollars a ton.

18

and we are facilitating the greenwaste coming in to

19

them because they need to meet, you know, certain

20

bulking ratios with their process.

21

And out in an area where there's -- and that is
In a straight

So -- but they need the greenwaste

Now, on the other hand, I think I understand

22

what you're saying, is that our tipping fees are

23

lower than the actual cost of processing the

24

greenwaste.

25

there are greenwaste composting facilities, the

On the mainland or other places where
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1

composting facility will charge 20, 30 dollars a ton

2

for this greenwaste to be dropped off.

3

money accepting the greenwaste and then they make

4

money selling the compost, but the bulk much their

5

money they make as a tipping fee, and that is the

6

issue I think that you're trying to explore, is that

7

at $11 a ton it's very difficult for anybody on the

8

outside to make money.

9

We charge $11 a ton.

They make

If they charged $20 a

10

ton, they wouldn't get much greenwaste.

11

of addressing that -- and it would also help us a

12

little bit to be a little more self sufficient and

13

raise our revenues, is to increase our tipping fee

14

for greenwaste.

15

impact would be on us, because if it increased too

16

much, we may lose more greenwaste than we could

17

afford to lose to meet the demands of the sludge.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So one way

However, I'm not sure what that

Okay, thank you.

And I don't mean

19

to get off the subject, Mr. Chair, because.

I think

20

that what I'm trying to understand is, first of all,

21

a fairness in the way that we're looking at the

22

issue, but also trying to explore how the whole

23

process, you know, comes about and how we're going

24

to pay for it.

25

would appear through this unanticipated increase in

Because at this point in time it
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1

the amount of sludge we have coming in we have

2

insufficient revenues.
The other question -- and 1111 leave that

3
4

line of questioning.

Perhaps that for another day.

5

The question that I basically would like to find out

6

or ask is in your I guess overview of whatls coming

7

in and then in looking at capacity issues, looking

8

at long-term trends, are we going up in terms of the

9

amount of sludge we haver are we able to handle all

10

this financiallYr what kind of an analysis or

11

studies have you done or undertaken to actually

12

anticipate over a period of time what amount of

13

visitor growth is going to result in X percentage of

14

increase in sludge orr you know r other areas and

15

then done the same thing with resident population?

16

Or is it something that is impossible to calculate?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Let me at this point, Ms. Johnson, state

18

that Mr. Molina has an item in Committee under

19

Public Works 5 that deals specifically with the

20

long-term direction and policy for co-composting,

21

which would take care of the sludge and the

22

greenwaste, and maybe when Mr. Molina brings that up

23

that might be the appropriate time for the long-term

24

policy decisions that I believe you have a concern

25

on, but this afternoon I would like to -- if
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1

possible, let us get back to the 380,000, please,

2

Ms. Johnson.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And mainly what I was

4

trying to do is correlate some kind of a cost.

You

5

know, how are we going to anticipate in the future

6

the costs and tie it back to if we have a certain

7

increase over I guess a period of time, five-year

8

window, ten-year window, what are we looking at in

9

terms of increasing costs so that then we can make

10

the adjustment and are we always going to be asking

11

hopefully not the general public to subsidize, you

12

know, this kind of operation.

13

to generate revenues specific to whatever the

14

services are that we're offering, so that's kind of

15

how I was going to tie the to together, but it's

16

fine.

17

coming from, so I'll leave that for Mr. Molina's

18

Committee.

Because we're trying

I -- I can understand where the need is

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo?

No.

What might be helpful for the members,

22

Department, is I read your accompanying

23

documentation that came with the budget ordinance

24

submittal, the $380,000, as we understand it, is

25

that for April, May, and June of this year that the
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money's going to be utilized to cover expenses?

2

MR. HARDER:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Okay.

And the reason I ask that is -- and

4

again, I'm not really clear on the processing

5

between your Department, Finance Department's needs

6

to, you know, process and verify information then

7

cut the check, as well as towards the end of the

8

fiscal year when we do our closing.

9

understanding in 19

Because my

excuse me, 19 -- 2003, for

10

those members that were with us, that we -- that we

11

did support a budget amendment to transfer funds so

12

that 2004 they would -- it would basically eliminate

13

the need for this type of request that we have this

14

afternoon.

15

So I'm just curious, because if we do June

16

the normal way, then you could use '05 monies,

17

especially if we close the books in July or August,

18

that you -- was it your plan to utilize 2005 monies

19

for the June expenses?

20

MR. HARDER:

Currently, based on our -- our overall

21

program budgeting that we're looking at, we would be

22

using the balance of this $380,000 to pay for the

23

month of June and hopefully start off on a clean

24

slate for 2005.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm just trying to, you know,
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1

process that in the way we understand your

2

Department and Finance is going to be handling this.

3

Because it seems every year the

4

last couple one, two months of the fiscal year I

5

guess has been made with the following year's funds.

6

And I don't know if that is a closing -- problem

7

with our closing process that Finance has regarding

8

the bookings and the expenses and then processing of

9

payment.

you know, the

Sorry, I'm speaking out loud, Members,

10

because I'm trying to hopefully have us find a way

11

to eliminate this type of last-minute transfers.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Chair.

Yeah, Mr. Pontanilla.
I'm of the understanding that

15

there is a time period, probably July, maybe up to

16

August that bills are taken in for payments for '04

17

things with the '04 budget.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

That's basically correct.
So I

We don't -- we don't stop transactions on

June 30th, midnight.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, that's true.

Yeah, we have a grace period of -- we don't

24

officially close till weeks later or up to a month

25

later.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 5/12/04

1

72

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So I'm hoping that if we

2

appropriate these dollars, that these dollars would

3

be from the '04 budget.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, that's the intent at this time,

5

Mr. Pontanilla.

What would be -- let me ask this,

6

then.

7

so we have fully on the same page, Budget Director,

8

this $380,000 being requested this afternoon has

9

already been accounted for and eliminated from the

Let me ask Mr. Agsalog this.

This 380,000 --

10

2005 carryover savings number that was present to

11

the Committee during its '05 budget deliberations?

12

MR. AGSALOG:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair.
Budget Director.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Yes, when we putting

15

this together, Mr. Chair, they came to me during the

16

crunch of the budget time and it was giving me a

17

headache where to find all this money.

18

the way I asked for carryover savings from

19

Department, Mr. Chair, is usually from their

20

operating budget, what can they be giving us back,

21

not from line item grants, as we have.

22

have done, Mr. Chair, when they were asking for this

23

amount of money, I went and look at grants that has

24

not been encumbered or has not been touched.

25

them, Mr. Chair, is the dengue allocation.
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1

went and discussed this with your colleague,

2

Mr. Chair, from Hana, where they used this amount of

3

money previous allocation and he was gracious enough

4

to give me a preliminary okay to touch this amount

5

of money.

6

Mr. Chair.

So we have taken 150 out of that,

The other part, Mr. Chair, is the 150/000

7

8

from the Transportation Department.

Originally that

9

was not also included in the carryover savings

10

because I was assuming that we was going to expense

11

that into the personnel that the Transportation

12

Department were asking, so that was also still in

13

the table and I thought that that would be spent

14

also.

15

probably wouldn't have any time to approve my

16

original proposal to the Council to ask for extra

17

personnel for Transportation, that's the other

18

portion, Mr. Chair, the bulk of it that I put this

19

together to make to over 300/000.

20

But when time was going and I know that they

And I looked at the GASB, Mr. Chair, and we

21

have not touched the GASB also, and that's the

22

operating one, so I took only 22,000 there,

23

Mr. Chairman, 22/500.

24

Works Department that I could get 50,000 from the

25

sewer operation.

And I was told by the Public

That's also I have accounted that
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1

in the calculation proposing 5 million -- 5.4

2

million I think it was for our carryover savings for

3

the Fiscal Year 2005.

4

that, Mr. Chair, when I came down with this proposal

5

to you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So that's how I accounted

My main concern is that we have not

7

in the 2005 budget assumed that there's an

8

additional 380,000 that's really not there.

9

understand what I'm saying, Budget Director?

You
If

10

if what you gave us for the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget

11

consideration carryover was $5 million, with this,

12

if you didn't account for it, would leave something

13

like 4.68 or 62 million dollars left out of the

14

originalS and that we're going to start off

15

$380,000 short in revenues.

16

saying, Budget Director?

17

MR. AGSALOG:

You understand what I'm

Not quite, Mr. Chair.

My

Mr. Chair, if I

18

may.

19

propose to -- as part of the budget, Mr. Chair.

This 3.8 I would have added to the 5.5 I

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. AGSALOG:

22

23

You would have add it?
Yes, that's what I was trying to convey.

I'm sorry if I wasn't clear, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, that makes me a lot happier.

24

I would hate for us to be that much already down

25

before we even started the year.

Additional
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questions?

Mr. Molina?

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?
Okay.

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?

8

Mr. Mateo?

9

Mr. Harder or Mr. Agaran this afternoon?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Any further comments from

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
I guess the difficulty I'm having is,

13

if this money was already anticipated -- I'm looking

14

at dates, and so maybe -- maybe the discussions all

15

took place about the need for these monies prior to

16

April 7th and April 8th, which is the date of this

17

original transmittal as a County Communication to us

18

and was received by Office of the Mayor April 7th.

19

Knowing that the budget was done March 15th

20

when we received -- so I'm just trying to understand

21

how long before April 7th was the discussion going

22

on about the need for this money?

23

showing us that this is actually getting sent to us

24

a full month almost after the proposed budget, which

25

we knew took time to get to printing, getting all

Because this is
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1

that number set, having a carryover savings amount

2

established for the Solid Waste Fund r you know r so

3

that's where I'm kind of -- I'm missing the -- I'm

4

missing the connection here of the timing of this

5

coming down for an '04 request on monies that are

6

being stated as not being part of the carryover

7

savings in a budget that was submitted to us a full

8

month before this came to us.

9

I'm having my -- my disconnect.

10

of delayed.

11

forward r Mr. Chair.

12

MR. AGSALOG:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. AGSALOG:

15

And so that's where
So I'm sorrYr kind

That's what I was trying to put

Mr. Chair.

Thank you.
Mr. Chair.

Mr. Agsalog.
Thank your Mr. Chair.

May I respond to

Mr. Kane?

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. AGSALOG:

Please.
Thank your Mr. Chair.

And Mr. Kane is on

18

the right track r and yes r they came to me earlier r

19

but during the budget crunch r Mr. Chair r I couldn't

20

handle everything that r you know r come to my office.

21

And at the same time also with the amount that they

22

were looking at at that time is -- it's very hard

23

for me to get it from one place, but I -- like I

24

said in the beginningr when we ask for carryover

25

savings estimation from departments r line item r
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1

grants item we don't look at it as a carryover

2

savings unless it's total that they're not going to

3

use it.

4

that as a carryover savings because it's still a

5

line item for something that they could use or could

6

encumber at the end of the particular fiscal year.

7

So yes, it was a part of my office that it slows

8

down the process, but when you have two people doing

9

the budget, you know, I hope you can see the process

So that dengue fever,

10

going.

11

Mr. Chair.

I didn't consider

But yes, they came to me a little earlier,

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
So specifically to that response,

15

then, so for the dialysis transportation money of

16

157, which is a line item as you're describing, at

17

what point did you folks realize that you had the

18

Federal funding that would replace the proposal to

19

this?

20

The Federal funding came in after we approved this

21

for the '04 budget last year as a line item

22

appropriation.

23

MR. AGSALOG:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. AGSALOG:

Because that came in after the fact, yeah?

Mr. Chair.
Budget Director.
It was towards the end of 2003, and when --
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1

I think it was January when I came down with the

2

proposal for extra E/P for Transportation, that's

3

the time, but the Federal money contract with MEO

4

was already done at that time using that

5

supplementing that -- supplanting that money.

6

know that money's already going to be lapsed or be

7

used or spent by the E/P should they have been

8

approved, but when we were

9

the time frame of how much we could do -- and I know

So I

when I was looking at

10

you guys are very, very busy here too and a lot of

11

things to take care.

12

the Transportation Department is not going to

13

probably go through.

14

would have to withdraw itr because I don't have any

15

money should you approve this.

16

Waste needed 'that, we transfer that request.

17

actually the 157 r 500 is in two requests, one is on

18

the E/P and one on this current request right now.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay.

I know that the request for

Should you bring it out now r I

Thank you.

Because the Solid
So

Thank your Chair.

Other questions for either the

21

Department or the Budget Office?

22

Mr. Molina, when you do take up Item 5 in your

23

Committee r obviously this Committee has stated some

24

concerns that we would hope could be addressed in --

25

in either a revision or redirection for the

I would say that,
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long-term program r as well as any adjustments to

2

policy that you would recommend to Council on

3

whether -- how we approach Solid Waste and its

4

relationship to the composting component of the

5

division.

6

that r because we are not -- for me we are not where

7

I expect this County to be in that program.

8

far from meeting half of my expectations.

I would be one very much interested in

We are

Okay, any other comments before the Chair

9

10

would make his recommendations?

11

recommending that we send to Council a

12

recommendation for passage on first reading the

13

revised bill for an ordinance amending the Fiscal

14

Year 2004 Budget as it pertains to the Department of

15

Public Works r as well as the Department of

16

Transportation r and filing of all attached

17

communications.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYr

the Chair is

So moved.
Second.

I have a motion from Mr. Molina, seconded

21

by Mr. Pontanilla.

This is a request for $380 r OOO

22

from the various funds as stated by the Budget

23

Director for a total amount of 380 r OOO to supplement

24

the operations account in Solid Waste.

25

Mr. Molina?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

10

11

No further discussion.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Mateo?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

No further discussion.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no."

15

18
19

All in favor, say

"aye."
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

17

Ms. Johnson?

No.

12

16

Mr. Kane?

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Vice-Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
bill and FILING of communication.

20
21

22
23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion is carried.

Thank you.

Thank you

very much, Director Agaran and Mr. Harder.
Staff, before we adjourn, can you just inform

24

the Committee of the two requirements for next week,

25

please, regarding public hearing and first reading
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2

of the budget -- 2005 budget document! please.
MS. KOLLER:

Thank you! Mr. Chair.

On Monday there are

3

two public hearings! one is the fuel tax public

4

hearing.

5

not recommend any changes! we still need to have

6

that public hearing.

7

that's at 10:00 on Monday! and then in 2:00 in the

8

afternoon is the public hearing on the Council's

9

version of the budget.

Even though we're not -- the Committee did

And then in the -- I think

And then Tuesday morning at

10

9:00 is the reconvening of the real property tax

11

public hearing! and at 10:00 is a regular Council

12

meeting and the budget bills for Fiscal Year 2005

13

will be on that agenda -- or is on that agenda.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay! thank you for that announcement.

15

other questions or announcement by the members?

16

Seeing none.

17

is adjourned.

18

ADJOURN:

Any

This meeting for the 12th of May, 2004
(Gavel).

3: 40 p.m.

19
20
21
22
23

24
25
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